School Council Minutes

Minutes of the School Council meeting held on Wednesday, 29th January 2020

Connie Smyth (Chairperson) & Owen Harrison (Secretary) - Y6
Freya Cross (Treasurer) & Alex Hirst - Y5
Harvey Kennedy & Leah Clegg - Y4
Lucy Eccles & Jack Ashton - Y3
James Johnston & Willow Duffy - Y2
Poppy Churton & Sam Regan - Y1
Mrs. Kime & Mrs. Purcell

Apologies for absence: Mrs. Purcell

Minutes of the last meeting accepted as an accurate record by Freya and Connie.

CC: Mrs. O'Brien, Miss Dooner & Nursery

Item 1 - Treasurer

Freya informed us that our current bank balance is £172.71.

Item 2 - Big Battery Hunt (BBH)

At the last meeting, we agreed that we would start recycling batteries after the Christmas holidays. A letter will go out to parents this week which will outline our recycling plans.

Please note: We will only be collecting AA, AAA, C and D batteries.

Item 3 - The Brick

Thank you to everyone that very kindly sent an item(s) of food into school for our food bank. The staff at 'The Brick' were very grateful. Thank you to Willow in Y2, who also organised her own collection.

Item 4 - Thank You

A BIG thank you to Mrs. Hewitt, who very kindly bought the bread for our toast on the last day of the Christmas term!

Item 5 - Nursery Letter

We received a lovely, handwritten letter from Nursery. The letter asked if we would consider buying them some new bowls and plates, as their current ones are old and scratched. The School Council agreed to fund this request. If Nursery would like to purchase these items, then pass the receipt onto the School Council for reimbursement, that would be great!

Item 6 - AOB

Art Club

Sam brought in a request from Mrs. Melling, which asked if we would consider buying some materials for the Art club. The School Council agreed to this request. If Mrs. Melling would like to purchase the materials, then pass the receipt onto the School Council for reimbursement, that would be great!

Mr. Chambers

We asked Mr. Chambers to pop into our meeting today as it had come to our attention that the lock on the gate to the school field was difficult to open. Mr. Chambers advised that

School Council Minutes

he would have a look at it.

Mr. Chambers also advised that some of the taps in the toilets have become loose again, so can we all please ensure that we are using the taps correctly.

Mr. Chambers asked if children can use no more than two paper towels when drying their hands, as there appears to be a lot of paper towels going to waste and they do cost a lot of money. Mr. Chambers advised that each class is only allocated one pack of paper towels per day, so your help in this matter would be greatly appreciated.

Netball Trophies

Mrs. Kime advised that she has purchased two new netball trophies, as the current ones have accidentally got chipped/broken. The two trophies cost a total of £10.53 from Trophystore.

Item 7 - Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday, 11th March 2020